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BENCH REQUEST NO. 011
Please provide the difference in customer accounts for Schedules 46 and 49 between 2009 and 2010.  Please also provide the source of such data and why that is the best source.  
Response:

Attached as Attachment A to Puget Sound Energy, Inc.’s (“PSE”) Response to Bench Request No. 011, please find scanned copies of page 304 from PSE’s Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”) Form No. 1 for the years 2009 and 2010.  As shown in Attachment A, PSE served an average of three customers on Schedule 46 and 17 customers on Schedule 49 in 2009.  In 2010, these figures grew to four and 19 customers for Schedules 46 and 49, respectively.

The FERC Form No. 1 is a superior source for this data because it is based on PSE’s official methodology for determining customer counts, presents these counts on an annual average basis and is publicly available.  

Using annual average customer counts is especially important for Schedules 46 and 49 because a significant proportion of these customers are billed around the end of each calendar month.  Depending on the actual timing of these bills (i.e., whether these customers are billed at the end of a month or the beginning of the next month), the customer counts in these schedules can vary significantly from month-to-month.  Because WUTC Staff was apparently relying upon monthly customer counts from bill frequency information for purposes of their testimony in this proceeding, this may have led to its erroneous conclusion that customer counts in these rate schedules fell between 2009 and 2010.

� Exhibit No. ___(DJR-1T), page 22, line 11, to page 23, line 2.
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